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BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN 
DEEP RIVER TOWN HALL 

 
 
Regular Meeting — June 14, 2016 
 
 
Attendance: Selectmen Angus McDonald, David Oliveria, and Duane Gates.  Also in 

attendance was Alison Karam.  Margo Hilfiger and John Greene were 
present as Videographers. 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by McDonald. 
 
Minutes:   Regular Meeting of May 24, 2016. 
  
Oliveria moved, Gates 2nd, to accept the Regular Meeting minutes of May 24, 2016. 
 

           Approved 3-0 
 
 
Tax Credit for Deep River Congregational Church and Deep River Housing Authority via 
Neighborhood Assistance Act:   
 
Alison Karam, member of the Deep River Congregational Church Board of Trustees, briefed the 
Board on their grant application for Tax Credit through Neighborhood Assistance Act for 
building improvements.  The application needs the town’s endorsement before being 
submitted to the State.   
 
McDonald notified the Board that the Deep River Housing Authority has also requested the 
town’s endorsement on their grant application.   
 
Oliveria moved, Gates 2nd, to move the two endorsements to town meeting for approval.  

Approved 3-0 
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Tax Relief Ordinance for Seniors:   
 
McDonald provided the Board revised Tax Ordinance for Seniors to review.  McDonald 
highlighted the changes to bring the ordinance up to date and recommended approval.   
 
The Board reviewed the new document and discussion followed on the benefits of the tax 
reduction.  
 
Oliveria moved, Gates 2nd, to move the revised ordinance to town meeting for approval. 

Approved 3-0 
 
Planning and Zoning Commission Appointment:   
 
Oliveria moved, Gates 2nd, to move the Planning and Zoning Commission appointment of Sara 
Denegre to town meeting for approval.  

Approved 3-0 
 
Audience of Citizens:   
Q – John Greene asked McDonald how things are going. 
A – McDonald replied that they are going okay but slower than he wished. 
 
Q – Margo Hilfiger asked about upcoming paving on Main Street. 
A – McDonald replied that paving will start on Winter Ave and Main Street June 20th from 7pm – 
5am and will continue in the evenings up to 209 Main Street.  “No Parking” signs have been 
posted along Main Street. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
Motion by Gates, Oliveria 2nd, to adjourn at 6:56 pm. 
 

Approved 3 – 0 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dave Oliveria, 
Selectman 


